Route 70 overdue for major upgrade

A Cherry Hill task force's proposal for improving the look and safety of the highway provides a good starting point.

A Cherry Hill task force convened by Mayor Bernie Platt has unveiled an ambitious plan to keep traffic moving on the township's portion of Route 70.

Gridlock is a major problem in the Erlton and Barclay Farm sections of Route 70, where the road is just two lanes in each direction. Traffic crawls through this area during rush-hour and barely improves at other times of the day. This state-owned road is overdue for improvement.

Yet, the task force doesn't only want the road widened, it has proposed to make the 8.3 miles of Route 70 that runs through the township a scenic and pedestrian-friendly thoroughfare. The plan calls for planting 1,000 trees to create a pleasant canopy over the road and hiding the ugly overhead wires underground.

These proposals won't move traffic any faster. But motorists passing through will certainly have a more eye-pleasing experience. Still, it is not clear why the state should pay the whole bill for beautifying the highway in Cherry Hill. Certainly, a highway beautification project would make the road better match the township's upscale ambience. But can state taxpayers afford to do more than make the road safer and easier to traverse?

As envisioned, Platt said the road project would cost the state about $200 million.

Creating roads that are pleasant to drive as well as functional is a worthwhile goal. But the Cherry Hill proposal needs more study. The state is still exploring how to replenish the Transportation Trust Fund to get highway projects done. It is not clear if it can do more than widen Route 70 and create better turning lanes at this time, which it certainly needs to do.

Platt and other township officials also should make clear to residents the urgent need to widen and improve safety on Route 70.

Erlton and Barclay Farm residents are concerned that widening the road will bring more traffic through Route 70 and more motorists looking to escape the gridlock through their residential communities.

Traffic safety on Route 70 and in the adjoining neighborhoods is a legitimate issue that state and local officials must consider. But accommodating local residents should not block efforts to make the state road -- which 60,000 vehicles a day travel -- easier and safer to drive.

Platt and the task force also should rethink working with abutting municipalities on Route 70, especially Pennsauken, to create continuity on the road. While Route 70 already is six lanes in most of Pennsauken, if the road is beautified through Cherry Hill, it also should receive the same upgrade in Pennsauken. If the state is trying to create a comprehensive upgrade for Route 70, it shouldn't abruptly begin and end at the Cherry Hill border.

The Cherry Hill task force has done a great service to the region by developing a proposal to improve Route 70. It is a plan that can provide the foundation for building a much-improved highway.
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